## **RESOLUTION No. 2018**

## RELATIVE TO THE REDISTRIBUTION OF NFTA LOCAL ROUTES

BY:

Councilman Ezra P. Scott, Jr.

WHEREAS, the NFTA serves thousands of Niagara Falls Residents on a daily basis; and

**WHEREAS,** it is the life line for people with disabilities, elderly, and to get to and from work. This City Council has heard of the redistribution to our local Niagara Falls routes #50, #52, #54, #55, #55L which may be affected and or eliminated from Main to Niagara, Hyde Park, Military Rd, and Pine Avenue. All of which are the life lines for many residents, businesses, and tourists.

**NOW THERFORE BE IT RESOLVED,** that this City Council of Niagara Falls, New York does hereby respectfully request the presence of Tom George Director of Service Transportation for NFTA at the next Council meeting held Oct 3<sup>rd</sup> 2018 at 6:00 p.m. located at City Hall 745 Main Street Niagara Falls, NY 14302 inside the Council Chambers to better understand the impacts on our local residents, employers and business districts. Please see attached NFTA Routes map.

Kennedv	Scott	Tompkins	Voccio	Touma	